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Executive Board ñ Local 293 CFM  
 

President     Larry Feudo  

1st Vice President    Reg Denis 

2nd Vice President    Steve Sobolewski  

Secretary - Treasurer Brent Malseed  

Sergeant at Arms    Paul Panchezak 

Marshall     Lorne Lozinski  

Director            Janna Malseed  

Director     John Balogh  

Director            Ron Palangio 

 

Emeritus Officers:   
 

   Matt Kennedy  

   Harry Waller  
 

 

GUILD CONTACT INFO  
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Phone: 905 - 525 - 4040  

Fax:  905 - 525 - 4047  
 

email:  local293hmg@bellnet.ca  
 

www.hamiltonmusicians.org  

   

Any notice appearing in this bulletin shall be considered an official notice to all members of Local 293 CFM. 

Monday, December 7, 2015  

7:00 p.m.  

20 Hughson St. South, Suite 401  
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                        tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
      

     December marks the end of my second term of office as president and Iôm 
looking forward to the start of a new term of office in January. In the span of four 
years weôve grown our Local from 283 members to 635 strong. This was ac-
complished with a committed board that feels strongly about advancing the 
cause of musicians in our community. 

    Some of the highlights of the past four years include our two business of mu-
sic seminars held at the Spectator, the resolution of the Opera Hamilton fiasco that resulted in 
$20,000 being paid out to our musicians thanks to our lobbying city council successfully. In this pro-
cess we managed to win friends on city council and further established the reputation of Local 293. 

     This year with the Pan-Am Games in town we managed to triple the amount of funds available 

for MPTF gigs around the city. Funding was provided to the Cactus Fest, Itôs Your Festival, Down-
town BIA Promenade,  BIA Pan Am Promenade, the Waterfront Trust Music Series and the Jackson 
Square Rooftop Concerts. A special thanks goes to MPTF Trustee Dan Beck who made it all possi-
ble. Extra special thanks to Brent Malseed who spent umpteen hours doing the paperwork, taking 
pictures and all that goes into making these events happen. As a matter of fact, Brent does a great 
deal to make the office run as smooth as possible always going the extra mile to see to it that our 
members are well looked after. 

     Weôre particularly proud to say weôve managed to get six Lester Petrillo Fund grants for our 
members who fell ill and couldnôt work. I think itôs nice to know that when the chips are down our 
members can count on us to help. 

     Weôve reached out to other labour organizations such as The Workers Arts &Heritage Centre 
and the Hamilton and District Labour Council which in turn has strengthened our solidarity with the 
labour movement and provided more jobs for our musicians as they are committed to hiring union 
members for their social functions. 

     We also marched in the Labour Day Parade for the first time in decades. Weôre looking forward 
to having a larger presence in the parade next year with more members participating. 

Over the years weôve made donations to the King Biscuit Boy Scholarships for Mohawk College stu-
dents in the music program. Weôve also made donations to the Hamilton Spectator Summer Camp 
for Kids Fund as part of our community partnership with the Spectator. 

     Lastly, Iôd like to thank Steve Sobolewski and Lorne Lozinski for their many years of service to 
the local as they have both opted not to run again for the board. Replacing them will be Glen and 
Brenda Brown and we look forward to their participation in the new year. 

 

     Wishing everyone all the best of the season,  

 

 

 

Yours in solidarity  

Larry Feudo 

 

[ŀǊǊȅ CŜǳŘƻ 



                {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ-¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
   

       Executive Board 2016/2017 ï I would like to thank the membership for their vote of confi-

dence in my nomination and acclamation for another term as Secretary-Treasurer.  I would also 
like to thank Lorne Lozinski and Steve Sobolewski for the years of service as Executive Board 
Members of Local 293.  Both Lorne and Steve decided not to run for re-election this year.   Con-
gratulations to all board members who were re-elected and to Glen Brown and Brenda Brown as 
new members to the Local Executive Board. 

     Membership - Our membership now stands at 636 members.  This is an increase of 11 new 

and reinstated members since the last issue of the Libretto was published in October, 2015.  I would like to take this 
opportunity to welcome all the new and reinstated members as listed in the ñMembership Mattersò section on page 9 of 
this Libretto.  Recruitment and Retention is a priority for this local and to achieve this we strive at providing quality ser-
vice and advice to all members.  An article was published in the September 2015 issue of the International Musician, 
written by Tina Morrison, AFM International Executive Board  entitled ñSnapshots: How To Encourage Union Member-
shipò.  We were impressed with Tinaôs article and with her permission, have reprinted it on page 5 of this issue of Libret-
to.  The Executive Board of Local 293 strives to accomplish the vision of the AFM Mission Statement by working togeth-
er, organizing the unorganized musician, lobbying local politicians, building relationships with local labour organizations, 
networking with music educators, colleges and universities, negotiating fair agreements, raising industry standards and 
placing the professional musicians in the foreground of the cultural landscape.  It is only by working together that we will 
have a meaningful voice in decisions that affect all musicians in our community.     

      P2 Visa Process - The wait time for getting a P2 visa is currently quite long, as the U.S. Homeland Security office 
is backlogged.  It is very important to make sure that you allow at least 90 days for visa processing. For those who need 
it, there is a type of P2 visa that covers a full year if, for example, you are making a recording in the U.S. with a number 
of sessions spread out over the year.  Please see Robert Bairdôs article on page 23 reprinted from the November issue 
of the International Musician. 

**IMPORTANT PROCESSING DELAY ALERT** US Immigration reports a P2 processing backlog.   

To avoid delays, submit your P2 package at lease 75 ï 90 calendar days before your first show. 
 

      MPTF ï The community of Hamilton and area witnessed a great variety of professional talent throughout the Hamil-
ton area this past summer with generous co-funding from the Music Performance Trust Fund.   I was able to attend 

many of these concerts to snap some photos of our members 

which have been posted on pages 11 through 14 of this issue 

of the Libretto. 
       

      Congratulations to Loralee McGuirl - Local 293 

member Loralee McGuirl will be on a 2 hour Murdoch Myster-

ies Christmas Special airing on December 21, 2015.  Loralee 

will be singing  ñJoy to the Worldò and ñDeck the Hallsò  

    General Membership Meeting December 7th - I hope 

to see you at the upcoming General Membership Meeting on 
December 7, 2015.  This meeting will be held at the Hamilton Musiciansô Guild Board Room at 20 Hughson Street 
South, Suite 401, Hamilton.  This is the first time we have held a meeting at our office location.  The meeting starts at 
7:00 pm and there will be someone at the front door to let you in from 6:30 to 7:00 pm.  If you arrive after 7:00, you will 
need to dial 401 at the front entrance building security system and someone will come down to let you in (Instructions 
will be posted on the door the evening of the meeting).  
 

      All the best to everyone during the holiday season and the New Year. 

 

 

 

Yours in solidarity  

Brent Malseed 
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